
June, 2019

Hello Assembly,

Hard to believe we are half way through the panel, our district meetings continue to have decent attendance 
with approximately 25 -30 people in attendance and an average of 18 voting members.  We have been reading 
from the Al-Anon service manual at the start of the meeting and it has been a great way to keep the principles 
of the program in focus. 

 The district has been working hard on the 2019 NFA Alateen Conference; which will be held the week after 
assembly. We had a wonderful presentation at our district meeting from the area Archivist and from that 
presentation we were able to fill our archives position with a wonderful team of members who are ready to get 
into our storage unit and get started. Unfortunately we had 2 members step down and currently have three 
open positions in the district, Alateen, Events, and the Spanish coordinator positions are open.  Even without 
an Alateen Chair our DISL is managing an outreach project to get involved with more schools in Hillsborough 
County and we’ll be having another AMIAS training in August to get ready for the next school year.

Confirmed Events:

1. 2019 NFA Alateen Conference: June 14 to 17, 2019 at Lake Placid FL.
2. AMIAS Training: Aug 3, 2019. 10am – 2pm at the Club
3. Conflict Resolution: July 27, 2019 10am – 2pm, Grace Lutheran Church, 3714 W Linebaugh Ave, 

Tampa FL 33618.
4. Day of workshops – writing workshop combo – TBD
5. Holiday Party - TBD
6. Spanish 15th anniversary Quinceanera party July 20, 6pm to 11pm.

Outreach:

Our 3 District positions for out-reach; Public information, Institutions, and Cooperating with professional 
communities (CPC), have decided to work as a team called the Public Outreach Team (PO Team). Here are 
some amazing things this team is doing.

1. Still tracking feedback from groups about how people hear about Al-anon i.e. Web, phone, etc. this 
request has been added to the GR sign in sheet at district meetings

2. Posters are still available and the team is tracking where they are placed.
3. Meeting with Hillsborough county social workers in June.
4. Presenting their PowerPoint to other groups in the district to generate more awareness for outreach.

KBDM:

We have a few thought/task force activities happening in the district.

1. Elections and Service Positions. – Carmen & Di
2. Task Force: 2 Month review on election attendance policy (remote access) – Donna
3. Task Force: Small group, improving participation at District meeting – Pat
4. To be created: Task force on Raffle for events and what kind of items go in baskets in keeping with our 

principles, and encourage more raffle participation at events.

We look forward to a great Assembly, and see you all soon.

Di T – DR & Carmen S – DISL                                                                                          


